
New information regarding Unemployment: 

If you are not currently eligible for unemployment insurance (gig employee, contractor, 
student, etc), while you WILL be eligible under a new Federal law, you should NOT 
APPLY YET. State Unemployment Departments are still waiting on Federal guidance 
from the US Dept of Labor. 
 
The federal government recently enacted the CARES Act, which provides 
unemployment compensation to individuals not covered under regular Massachusetts 
unemployment law, such as those who are self-employed or paid by 1099s, those who 
have recently exhausted their weeks of unemployment benefits, and those who do not 
have sufficient earnings over the last year to qualify for state unemployment. 

The CARES Act also extends the number of available weeks of benefits for all 
claimants, and supplements all claimants’ weekly benefit amount by $600. 

The Department of Unemployment Assistance is awaiting federal guidance regarding 
the CARES Act’s application requirements, business rules, eligibility requirements, 
exceptions, and technical requirements. Until that guidance is issued, benefits under the 
CARES Act are not yet available in Massachusetts and claimants may not apply for 
such benefits through UI Online at this time. 

Updates about when CARES Act benefits will be available, and about when and how 
you should apply for those benefits will be posted at mass.gov/unemployment/covid-19 
as soon as they are available. 

https://www.mass.gov/alerts/cares-act-
unemployment?fbclid=IwAR24NBVTOsTTxrqynb97RZDKKXY3ZQJq8aXFSIU-
OTHttxbnNPENsohWbv4#undefined 
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